SPECIAL MEETING

The Fairbank City Council met in special session on Tuesday, October 3, 2017. Mayor Cowell called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. Members present: Vorwald, Miller, Harter, Woods and Mangrich. Also present: Dave Ryan, Public Works Director; Brian Delagardelle, Water/ Wastewater Operator; Marlene Strempke, City Clerk and Brittany Annis, Deputy Clerk.

Motion by Mangrich, second by Harter to approve the agenda as presented. Roll call vote—Ayes: Mangrich, Harter, Vorwald, Woods and Miller. Nays: None.

The Mayor opened the discussion on purchasing water versus digging a new well by reviewing points that had been talked about at prior meetings listing the good and bad points on each alternative. The meeting was then opened up to questions and comments from residents of the community who were in attendance. Jon Biederman from Fehr-Graham Engineering was present to discuss information on a new well and Jim LaPlant from Iowa Regional Utilities Association was present to discuss their operation. They each answered questions posed to them from the council and community members.

Motion by Vorwald, second by Harter to proceed with the option of purchasing water from Iowa Regional Utilities Association. Roll call vote: Ayes: Vorwald, Harter and Miller. Nays: Woods and Mangrich.

Motion by Mangrich, second by Harter to adjourn at 7:22 P.M. Roll call vote—Ayes: Mangrich, Harter, Vorwald, Woods and Miller. Nays: None.

	Bill Cowell, Mayor	
Marlene Strempke, City Clerk		